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NOTICE

As 2019 has come to an end, it is a good time to reflect on the past 
year’s successes and failures around the museum.  As your President 
for the last year and a half, I learned a lot about myself and the 
museum. Thank you for giving me the opportunity to serve you, 
this experience has taught me a lot about myself personally and 
professionally. 
	 Our Bunny Wagon project continues to advance with our fearless 

leader John Griffin and his wonderful family. Although we have not progressed to 
where we expected, it takes time for perfection and John is achieving it. John and his 
family has spent countless hours in Building 52 on Sundays and some Wednesdays 
with final body work details before he puts the Maxim red on.
	 The engraved bricks are looking beautiful and it has completely transformed 
the front of the building, there is still an opportunity to purchase a brick if you 
are interested. We still have a little bit of work to do by installing a bench and 
potentially a fire hydrant as well, stay tuned for more info.
	 We have had some really fun, successful events last year with our annual 
picnic with the MAFAA in October. The picnic is one of my favorite events, if you 
haven’t come by you won’t be disappointed. Our most recent event for Christmas at 
the museum was also successful, we saw more than 100 guests through the door in 
just two hours, many of whom were first-time visitors. Our annual potluck dinner 
the week before the annual meeting was amazing, everyone brought some really 
yummy dishes to share. I also call both of our Barn Sale successes, as we rely on 
the revenue stream every year. And, we are excited to share our new member packets 
and brochures for recruitment purposes.
 	 Over the last year a half we have had some mechanical issues with our 
motorized fleet. Ladder 1 went down with a cracked drive shaft, Engine 4 has a 
blown head gasket and a stuck valve, and the Ahrens-Fox had a magneto issue. We 

The museum is closed for visitors until 
further notice as a measure to protect 

the safety of our members through 
social distancing.

Work on the Bunny Wagon progresses.
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currently have a timeline and a plan in place for both 
repairs. Due to an attempted break in at Building 52, we 
had an alarm system installed to protect museum and 
members assets. In my opinion our Comedian Night in 
September was a failure and I take full responsibility for 
it.  Unfortunately the member and public event was poorly 
attended and the museum lost money. 
	 I love hearing stories about the earlier days 
establishing the museum at Cushing’s garage and then 
moving into Bare Cove Park Drive. It sounds as though 
there were plenty of members to get their hands dirty on 
a Wednesday night. However in light of today’s modern 
busy lifestyles means limited time for volunteer and 
membership activities after work and family obligations. I 
am nervous we are losing ground in successful recruiting 
and retaining new members which is not due to lack of 
effort. With this known trend among many nonprofits I am 
concerned about the long-term future of the museum. 
	 There are so many people to recognize throughout 
the course of the year for all their hard work they put 
into improving, repairing and developing our museum and 
its assets.  There are members who are very visible at the 
museum putting in hours day to day there are also other 
members who contribute discretely.  Both types of members 
are important to run a successful nonprofit organization. 
	 In closing, I will not seek reelection as President of 
the museum for a new term due to the increasingly modern 
busy lifestyle previously mentioned.  Given my personality 
I don’t feel comfortable committing to another year of 
work, where the time commitment is higher with a low 
active membership. However I will still be a regular, active 
producing member of our museum whenever needed. Please 
consider filling positions on the Board of Directors and 
find out how you can help us prepare for the future to 
continue to keep preserving the history of firefighting.

The next meeting of the Board of Directors will be 
Wednesday, May 6th at 7:30 PM. This meeting will be a 
conference call as the museum building is closed.  

Phone Number: (832) 831-2424

Conference ID: 187163

NOTICE
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Brick Patio

Our memorial brick patio has been installed. A formal dedication is being planned, but in the mean 
time, feel free to stop by and check it out. It’s also not too late to purchase a brick, if you are still 
interested. 

October Barn Sale

The museum hosted our semi-annual Barn Sale fundraiser in October. Our volunteers worked hard to 
secure the necessary income that keeps the museum running. The next Barn Sale will be in June. Stay 
tuned for volunteer information for those looking to help out. 
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BCFM–MAFAA Picnic

The museum welcomed MAFAA for the third year in a row for a joint BCFM-MAFAA fire truck 
picnic. Mnny of our visitors brought their trucks and we even had a special visit from Hingham’s new 
Quint 1.
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Christmas at the Firehous

The museum tried something new this holiday season and hosted a public open house Christmas event. 
We saw about 100 non-members stop in to visit our museum, many of them first time guests. We look 
forward to a repeat of this event in 2020. 
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Boston Fire Museum

The Boston Fire Museum on Congress Street needed to have the two fire engines that were on their 
display floor removed to have the floors shored up to safely support them. The Bare Cove Fire Museum 
was contacted in hopes that there would be room to house them for an unknown length of time. 
The 1926 American LaFrance, Engine 2 is tucked away in the maintenance building and the 1882 
Amoskeag Engine 38 also known as Abe Lincoln has been placed in the main display room of the 
fire museum. When the restriction of the Covid-19 virus is lifted, we look forward to showing off an 
example of a steam powered (later converted to motorized) fire engine similar to the one in Hingham’s 
past.



Membership
Interested in becoming a member or renewing a membership? 

Please see our website for an application. Make checks payable 
to  the Bare Cove Fire Museum, 45 Bare Cove Park Drive 

Hingham, MA 02043, or pay online.

       Annual Membership $35 
       Family Member (No Voting Privileges) $15

       Lifetime Member $500

Donations
The museum always welcomes donations in any amount 
to help with our day-to-day expenses and our ongoing 

projects. You may also make a donation online.

       $25.00                  $50.00
       $100.00                Other

781.749.0028    www.barecovefiremuseum.org     
45 Bare Cove Park Drive, Hingham, MA 02043 

Open free to the public every Wednesday 7:30 PM - 10:30 PM

5/6 — Board Meeting Conference Call

	 7:30 PM

	 Phone Number: (832) 831-2424

	 Conference ID: 187163

6/10 — Annual meeting (Tentative)

7/4 — Hingham Parade (Tentative)

8/1 — Open House (Tentative)

9/5 — Open House (Tentative)

10/6-12 — FIRE PREVENTION WEEK

10/13 — MAFAA Picnic, 12:00 PM - 4:00 PM (Tentative)

10/24 — Open House (Tentative)

Calendar of Events

Due to current events, Bare Cove Fire Museum events through the end of May 
are postponed. Events June through the end of the year will be assessed and a 
determination will be made in the best interest of the museum and its members. 


